News from Broad Chalke Parish Council
May 2019

Annual Parish Meeting
This will take place at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8 May in the Village Hall, Broad Chalke. An Agenda has been published and is displayed on notice boards around the village. 
In addition to receiving the Accounts and electing a Chairperson for the forthcoming year, the meeting will receive updates from Broad Chalke Primary School, The Chalke Valley Sports Centre, The Chalke Valley Community Hub, the Broad Chalke Community Fund, and on the Neighbourhood Plan. Please do come along as there will be an open forum for questions to the Parish Council.

We say Goodbye to Stephen
The Parish Council said goodbye to Stephen Whitmore at its April meeting as Stephen stood down after 18 years of unstinting service to Broad Chalke and to the Parish Council. His depth of knowledge and experience, and the wise counsel he has provided to all members of the Council during this time will be greatly missed. The Chairman thanked him for this commitment to the village and hoped there would be the opportunity for a more public acknowledgement of this at the Annual Parish Meeting. These words were warmly echoed by all Member of the Parish Council.

A new Parish Clerk
[bookmark: _GoBack]At the end of 2018 the Parish Council appointed Chris Rothwell in a voluntary capacity as Assistant Parish Clerk to work along-side Stephen, to start learning the ropes and to affect a smoother transition on Stephens retirement. The Parish Council were pleased to offer and receive acceptance from Chris as the new Clerk. Chris may be known to some in the village from his roles at both the Chalke Valley Community Hub and at Chalke Valley Sports Centre.

A new Parish Clerk contact email
The Clerk can be contacted on the following email: clerkbroadchalke@gmail.com

Parish Council Meetings
These are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm in The Village Hall.
